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SHCC LISTSERV #7 
 

The SHCC LISTSERV provides updates on important, time-sensitive information about the administration of your Section 8 HAP Contract and other items of interest released by HUD.


Sent: Friday, November 16, 2007 11:35 AM
To: UpdateSHCC
Subject: SHCC Update - Double Occupancy Issue
Double Occupancy

 

One of the most common problems owners and agents face with processing a new move-in of a tenant is the issue of double occupancy.  HUD guidelines state that tenants must not receive assistance for two units at the same time.  However, that does not prohibit a person from applying for an assisted unit in another property while they are still living at their current property.  (HUD-4350.3 REV-1 CHG 2, Chapter 3, Section 1, Paragraph 3-10)  SHCC offers the following tips to owners and agents in processing new applicants to establish an accurate move-in date that will be accepted by TRACS.

      Use EIV!  One of the most important and exciting innovations to come from HUD of late is the Enterprise Income Verification System (EIV).  Recently, they have added a verification report called the Existing Tenant Search.  By using this report, you can type in an applicant’s Social Security number and the report will list any project under the Office of Housing and/or Public and Indian Housing (PIH) where that individual is receiving subsidy.  While using EIV is currently not a requirement, SHCC and HUD strongly urge you to utilize this report while screening and before admitting your applicants.

      Contact the property where the applicant is receiving subsidy and verify that the resident has given notice and what the move-out date will be.  Make note of who you speak with, along with the pertinent information and whenever possible, confirm your conversation in writing!  Remember that you will not be able to collect subsidy until the tenant moves out of their current property.

      If there are any discrepancies with the information you received from the resident and the move-out property, contact the resident and let them know the results of your investigation immediately, in order to get the situation resolved in a timely manner.  

      Once the move-out date at the previous property is known, then the following day is the date the new tenant can receive subsidy at your property and the effective date move-in certification.  

      Make sure your current tenants know this information as well!  If they are planning on moving into another subsidized property, you will want to make sure that they understand that they are responsible for the rent in their unit until management regains possession of the unit.      

By following these suggestions, you should always be able to determine the correct move-in date for your new residents and receive the proper amount of subsidy for your units.  If you are not currently using EIV, please visit the following website for obtaining access to EIV: http://www.hud.giv/offices/hsg/mfh/rhiip/eiv/eivhome.cfm.

Please contact Jenny DeSilva, SHCC Director of Housing Assistance Payments, with any questions at jenniferp@hacanet.org.

